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Highlights 

 The Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT) will incur costs of approximately $500 to 
produce the memorial signs for the designated portion of County Road 321 in Stark 
County. The county would be responsible for installing the signs provided by ODOT.  

Detailed Analysis 

The Ohio Department of Transportation (ODOT) will incur approximately $500 in costs for 
producing a set of memorial signs for this memorial highway and Stark County will bear the cost 
of installation. Specifically, the bill designates a portion of County Road 321 in Stark County near 
the intersection of County Road 321 and Muffly Avenue SW in Stark County as the “Sgt. Vernon R. 
Judd Memorial Highway.”  

Since this memorial roadway is located along a county road, road crews from the Stark 
County Engineer’s Office would be responsible for installation. Two markers are usually installed, 
one in each direction at each location. Once a set of signs is installed, there are typically no 
maintenance costs unless the signs are damaged. Signs usually need to be replaced every 12 to 
15 years. 

 

 

 

 

 

HB0263HR/zg 

https://www.legislature.ohio.gov/legislation/legislation-documents?id=GA134-HB-263

